
A Year in Review 
 
What a year this has been!  I 
have been so fortunate to have 
served you this year.  As I trav-
eled to our clubs, I witnessed the 
amazing works and energies of 
each club.  Having attended mul-
tiple activities and programs, it 
was easy to see why we are such a 
fantastic group.  America, it is 
said, is a melting pot where dif-
ferent peoples come together as 
one.  Each individual keeps a 
part of his/her heritage, shares it 
with others, and assimilates into 
our great nation.  Our district is 
quite similar.  We have 53 clubs - 
each with a different focus and 
culture.  These clubs come to-
gether and join a common cause 
to form a vibrant district and 
part of our great organization. 
 
For our District to function at a 
high level it requires the commit-
ment and dedication of many 
Rotarians.  The list is long start-
ing with the Board of Directors, 
the District Officers, the Com-
mittee Chairs, the Committee 
Members, and Presenters at vari-
ous events.  Sum total of this 
involvement is well over 100 
Rotarians.  These fine individu-
als are listed in the District Di-
rectory. 
 
Each club takes the elements of 
an effective Rotary Club and 
meeting and tailors them to fit 
that club.  Here are some of 
those activities as they fit the 
culture of the individual club: 
Fines - This is a fun way to 
collect money.  Some clubs have 

the sergeant at arms collect fines 
and some clubs do not do any 
fines at all.  Fines were originat-
ed  when Rotarians did not do 
business with other Rotarians. 
Food – Most clubs have a meal.  
Some have a pay when you at-
tend policy, others  r e q u i r e  a 
payment for all 52 meals.  Most 
charge guests, although some do 
not. 
Formality – A few clubs have a 
head table where officers and 
guests sit.  Many clubs have 
smaller tables with no special 
seating.  There are clubs that do  
ask the guest speaker to sit at the 
table where the president sits.  
The arrangement of  tables varies 
on location.   
Four Way Test – All clubs say 
this, some at the beginning of 
the meeting and some  a t  t h e 
end. 
Greeters – Few clubs have 
“official greeters”. 
Happy Dollars – Some clubs 
have a person go around and 
collect happy dollars from all 
members present.  Some clubs 
ask if anyone has a happy dollar 
and only collects from those 
members. 
Heads/Tails – A few clubs do 
this game at their meetings 
Information Sharing – Clubs 
have a variety of activities to 
announce news.   
Some  have the “News at 6” 
where a Rotarian gives highlights 
of the day’s major stories, some 
have a Rotary minute where a 
member gives a brief bit of infor-
mation about Rotary.  Some do a 
sports minute and other high-
lights.   

A few clubs have a member share 
a bit of information about him/
herself. 
Jokes – A few clubs have a joke 
of the day.  Most clubs do not. 
Newsletters – Not all clubs have 
a newsletter.  Some use the web-
site or Face Book  page as the 
newsletter. 
Offsite Meetings – Some have a 
few meetings each year at a local 
business.  This  is to learn about 
the business and also to intro-
duce the owner to Rotary.   
Some clubs use the 5th day of 
the week for a social (either club 
or cluster) in lieu of a regular 
meeting. 
Raffles – Some clubs do not 
have a weekly raffle at the meet-
ing.  Some clubs do  50/50 at 
each meeting.  A few clubs add 
the Queen of Hearts to the mix.   
The Queen of Hearts is done 
differently at the various clubs.  
Some clubs pull one ticket for 
both the 50/50 and the Queen; 
others use one ticket for the 
50/50 and another ticket is 
drawn for the Queen.  Clubs 
that have the Queen of Hearts 
usually limit participation to 
regular club members. 
Singing – Some clubs like to 
sing, some clubs do not sing. 
Time – Meetings usually last 1 
hr. to 1 hr. 15 min.  Evening 
meetings tend to last longer than 
breakfast and lunch. 
Visitors – Some clubs have a 
person read the names of the 
guest(s) and the club applauds.  
Some read the name of each 
guest and then after all names 
are  read, the club sings a song of 
welcome. 
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Websites – Most clubs do have a website.  
There are some that are not updated on a 
regular basis 
 
Whatever the culture, the clubs are welcom-
ing and enjoyable.  It is a fun but also a 
learning experience to visit another club.  I 
do encourage you to do that not only when 
traveling, but also here in our district.  
When traveling, it is customary to exchange 
a club banner or pin with the host club. 
 
Each club has made its mark on the local 
community.  Most clubs actively support 
programs for feeding the needy.  These take 
many forms.  Another popular program is 
giving dictionaries to third graders and oth-
er projects dealing with literacy.  Some of 
the signature projects f or clubs are: 
Honoring  students 
Honoring community members 
Honoring outstanding police and fire fight-
ers 
Scholarships for high school students 
Supporting creative housing 
Supporting children’s centers 
Supporting a wide range of non profits 
Beautifying our parks and neighborhoods 
Working with Youth Challenge 
Working with the Akron Rotary Camp 
Working with Camp Paradise 
Working with Camp Cheerful 
Working with the Broadmeer School 
Fixing houses of the veterans 
Helping senior citizens 
Visiting the sick and the elderly 
Preparing meals for people visiting the sick 
at hospice 
Preparing baskets for Thanksgiving 
Adopting families at various times of the 
year 
 
In order to provide all this financial sup-
port, our clubs have entered into a variety of 
fundraising.  Here are some examples: 
Silent and live auctions 
Reverse raffles 
Chili open 
Raffles for money 

Raffles for jewelry 
Raffles for prizes 
Casino night for fun 
“Tasting” foods of a community 
Night at the Races 
Celebrating  a special event (Kentucky Der-
by) 
Golf outings 
Dinner dances 
Dessert auctions 
Biking events 
Walking events 
Wine tasting 
 
What do Rotarians do with all the proceeds?  
The money raised is put back into the com-
munity and world.  For this year, our Rotari-
ans contributed: 
$200,000+ to Our Rotary Foundation (not 
from proceeds but personal  donations) 
$90,000+ for local grants (club and Our 
Rotary Foundation money) 
$150,000+ International giving (shoe boxes, 
shelter boxes, club projects in a foreign 
country, club special relationships in a for-
eign country, and global grants. 
$750,000+ money from fund raisers that pay 
for all the good that is done by  our dis-
trict. 
 
This is an amazing amount and an amount 
of which we all should be proud.  We need 
to use these figures to help explain why we 
do what we do and show our public, that we 
are a vibrant organization and one that 
makes a huge difference in our communities 
and in our world. 
 
Again, please let me thank you for your 
dedication of service and your willingness to 
share your time, talent, and treasure with 
your communities and our world.   
 
It has been my privilege and honor to have 
spent this year with you.  I wish each club 
continued success and I look forward to 
seeing how you will continue to be a gift to 
the world.  Thank you for Lighting Up Ro-
tary. 
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Membership and Foundation 
 
Please consider making your final push for 
your Foundation Giving for the year and 
also for your membership.  We are very 
close to meeting our goals for the year, but 
not yet there. 

MEMBERSHIP 
We have added a few new members during 
the month of May.  I am pleased to welcome 
them into the Family of Rotary.  Here are 
our newest members.   
RC of Akron 
 Eric Bailey 
 Amanda Barna 
 Kevin Keeney 
 Nichole Major 
RC of Aurora 
 Allison Semak 
 Dale Thorne 
RC of Chesterland 
 Jay Bishop 
RC of Cuyahoga Falls 
 Matthew Baker 
RC of Lakewood Rocky River Sunrise 
 Mark Schneider 
RC of North Ridgeville 
 Matt Butler 
RC of Solon 
 Orlando Sellers 
RC of Strongsville 
 James Jerome 
 Vera Miller 

TRC Brunswick Outfits Canine Officer 
The Brunswick Rotary Club has ordered the vest for canine police 
officer, Nico.  Rotary patches have also been purchased to be sewn 
on his vest and Officer Nico with his handler will come to a meet-
ing once he has his vest.  Brunswick Rotary meets 7:15 AM each 
Thursday at the Recreational Center, 3637 Center Rd.   
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District 6630 Contributions to ShelterBox Nepal 

As of June 15, 2015, response (either in 
hand contributions or committed contri-
butions) to Shelter Box by Clubs, Rotari-
ans, Interact Clubs and friends of Rotary 
in District 6630 has reached $ 52,695.  
WE have had 33 Rotary Clubs, 3 Interact 
Clubs and over 40 Rotarians and Friends 
of Rotary make individual donations to 
Shelter Box.  According to PDG Jack 
Young and Shelter Box Board of Director 
Emeritus, this is one of the largest collec-
tion of funds for a Rotary Response Activ-

ity other than the Rotary Foundation 
support in our district.   

In addition to presentations by PDG 
Young in our own district, he has made 
presentations to Clubs and conferences in 
Ohio Rotary Districts 6600, 6650, 6670 
and 6690.  (For further information on 
how you or your Rotary Club can become 
involved, please contact PDG Young at 
(440-759-4000 or at Jack1villa@aol.com) 

The Rotary Club of Ravenna recently 
welcomed a few graduating seniors from 
Ravenna and Rootstown high schools and 
Maplewood Career Center to its regular 
Monday meeting.   Each of the students 
had been chosen to receive either a $1000 
scholarship or $500 Community Service 
award to recognize their accomplishments 
in school and life.  The awards are funded 
by the proceeds from Ravenna Rotary’s 
annual reverse raffle fundraiser.    

Students completed an application and 
were interviewed by the Rotary Scholar-
ship Committee to qualify for the awards.  
Scholarship recipients were ranked on 
academics, volunteerism, school activities 
and community service.  Community 
Service Awards were given to the students 
whose activities best reflected the Rotary 
motto of “Service Above Self.”   
 
Scholarships were presented to:  Matthew 
Colpo, Gabriel Gretz and William 
Postlethwait from Rootstown; Andrew 
Whipkey and Erica Thomas of Ravenna. 
Community Service Awards went to: Wil-
liam Apitz, Maplewood; Olivia Chinn, 
Ravenna; William Colpo, Rootstown.   
 
An additional $500 scholarship was pre-
sented to Katryn Skipper of Rootstown.  
This scholarship was made possible by the 
generosity of a Rotary Reverse Raffle win-
ner who donated her winnings back to 
the club so another student could be rec-
ognized.   
 
The Ravenna Rotary Club is grateful to all 
who attended or donated to the Reverse 
Raffle and to the Scholarship Committee, 
Vice Pelose (chair), Donna Kovolyan, 
Anne Marie Noble, and Gail Pytel, for 
their efforts.  
 

TRC Ravenna Awards Scholarships 

TRC Mantua Launches Two New Grants 

The Rotary Club of Mantua is busy 
launching two grants for the upcoming 
2015-16 Rotary Year.  Having received our 
District Grant Committee's approval of 
our grant inquiry submissions the club 
will apply for and implement two projects. 

A District Grant will be submitted to sup-
port a creative and innovative Aquaponics 
Project created by students in the Ameri-
can Experience Academy Class at Crest-
wood High School. This project will pro-
vide education opportunities through 
project planning and during implementa-
tion and it will provide service opportuni-
ties to respond to the nutritional needs in 
the local community.  Club members Da-
vid Toth, School Superintendent, Rever-
end Jeff Jackson, and David Becker, Crest-
wood School Board Member have been 
instrumental in organizing a presentation 
by the students and teachers, in giving an 
extra boost of support and also in ensur-
ing the sustainability of the project.  

Secondly, but equally important as a club 
of Rotary International, the club is deep in 
the trenches launching a Global Grant to 
supply a healthy environment for students 
and their families through clean cook 
stoves and solar powered lights for an im-
poverished area without electricity in 
Slovoville, South Africa!  Replacing the 
existing stoves with clean burning stoves 
will help prevent disease and prolong life 
expectancy.  Solar powered lights will ena-
ble youth to read and study in the eve-
nings contributing to their education and 
long term community development.  Club 
member, Sandy VerDuin, has served ex-
tensively in Africa for over a decade and 
helps put the heart in this project along 
with first-hand knowledge of the commu-
nity needs and culture and with existing 
relationships with the community to en-
sure sustainability and good implementa-
tion of the project.  

Yes a very busy year for our small but 
mighty club!  

portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/b3514205-4303-4983-93c3-d8ecada0ac99/1/
portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/5d4d7c22-9399-4663-b53a-30670c92bc05/1/
portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/573e18ec-de1c-4977-9ba5-e529718d2cd9/1
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Stow-Munroe Falls Talent Show 

The Stow-Munroe Falls High School Interact 
Club held their annual Talent Show Contest 
on Friday, May 29, from 7-9 p.m. in the high 
school auditorium. 

Students demonstrated a variety of talent from 
singing, dancing, instrumental, and more.  
Rotarians from the SMF Rotary Club and high 
school instructors served as judges for the event 
and Ian Black, President of Interact, was the 
emcee for the event. 

Interact is a service club sponsored by the Stow-
Munroe Falls Rotary.  Club membership is 
open to 9th – 12th graders at the high school.  
Main requirements to be a member of the club 
is to be involved and participate in all of the 
club’s activities such as the Alzheimer’s Walk,  
Salvation Army , Food Bank, Wrapping Party, 
Polar Express, Homecoming Parade, Easter Egg 
Hunt, Hero’s Day,-and more. 

Left to right: 4th place Alexandra Austin & Kim 
Brown, 2nd place the band "Falling Down to 
Earth", 1st place Bailey Bender, 5th place Tulasa 
Baral, & 4th place Chazon & Geovante Clark. 

Remember to Wear Your Rotary Pin!!! 

I find Rotary fellowship across the country.  I 
am a jeweler and was working at the Couture 
show in Las Vegas when I came across a very 
nice company.  The owner Etienne Perret, 
from Maine was a very personable gentleman 
and needless to say, I added his product line to 
my store.  At the end of the show, there was a 
casual cocktail party.  There I bump into 
Etienne and he is a Paul Harris Society mem-
ber and assistant DG.  Well, we both went on 
to how helpful the foundation was in help our 
local clubs reach not only our community but 
across the planet.  I knew I like this person 
form the start.  The moral of the story...always 
wear your Rotary pin, a great way to make new 
friends! 

Sincerely, 
John Shulan 
Rotary Club of Fairlawn 

portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/3c518f33-95fc-4aae-a7ab-4af54398628e/1/
portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/2b2f6144-d8c6-4c27-b3e3-0f2cfac00494/1/


Randy Cole, executive director of the Ohio Turn-
pike, explains the toll road’s plan to members of 

Berea Rotary. 

Turnpike is economic driver says 
executive director 
The Ohio Turnpike has a major econom-
ic impact on northeast Ohio, the new 
executive director told Berea Rotarians. 
Randy Cole was appointed to his new job 
by Gov. John Kasich in December. Previ-
ously, he had worked for the Ohio Office 
of Budget and Management. 

Cole said the roadway has a $500 million 
impact on the region with spending on 
roadway improvements and maintenance 
and by financing such billion-dollar pro-
jects as the new Innerbelt Bridge and the 
Opportunity Corridor in Cleveland. 

“And we are not supported by tax dol-
lars,” Cole noted. Tolls supply most of the 
operating monies. 

Cole spoke to Rotary following a catered 
dinner at Turnpike Headquarters on Pro-
spect Street in Berea. Rotarians then 
toured the building. 

The Turnpike, which turns 60 years old 
this year, must change to survive, Cole 
said. It already has added a third lane to 
accommodate increased commercial traf-
fic. Future challenges include a switch to 
electronic tolling. Drivers will be able to 
swipe a card at exit gates rather than pay 
cash to a human toll-taker. Autonomous 
vehicles are also on the horizon. These are 
cars and trucks driven solely by comput-
ers. No human driver is aboard. They 
already are in place in some Western 
states. Electric cars pose their own prob-
lems. Right now, service plazas sell gas. 
Electric cars need to plug in to recharge. 
The plazas also have to meet the Wi-Fi 
challenge.  

Of more immediate concern to residents 
along the Turnpike is noise. The addition 
of extra lanes has increased noise levels. 

The Ohio Department of Transportation 
has made $5 million available to pay for 
noise barriers and other infrastructure 
improvements in communities bordering 
the Turnpike. Applications are being con-
sidered and results should be known by 
the beginning of June. Cole said the grant 
program should be available next year 
also. 

The toll road opened in 1955. Plans are 
under way to celebrate the anniversary on 
Oct. 1. Look for details about this in the 
coming months. 

For more information on the Ohio Turn-
pike, visit www.ohioturnpike.org.  

 

Jack Young demonstrates what goes into a Shel-

terBox. 

ShelterBox supplies basics for disas-
ter victims 

“When you support ShelterBox, you sup-
port a home for a family,” Jack Young, an 
emeritus member of the ShelterBox 
board, told Berea Rotarians on Tuesday, 
June 9. 

Young, a past district governor, said Shel-
terBox began in 2000 in Cornwall, Eng-
land. Tom Henderson, a former Navy 
SEAL, started the program “to provide 
hope and dignity for those who have lost 
everything.” ShelterBox is headquartered 
in the U.K. but there are subsidiaries 
around the world, including the U.S.  

The box weighs about 120 pounds fully 
loaded and contains a huge tent, a water 
filtering system, sleeping bags, a stove, and 
even crayons and coloring books for chil-
dren, among other items. Jack said the 
contents are geared to the location and 
what is needed. Even the box is usable, he 
said. It has been used to store food, as a 
raft to float children across a flooded river 

News From TRC Berea 
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and as a crib for an infant. 

ShelterBox partners with Rotary to re-
spond to emergencies. In 2014, there 
were 28 major disasters worldwide. Shel-
terBox responds when invited (25,000 
boxes were sent to aid refugees from Syria, 
for example), and “Rotary helps make it 
happen,” Jack said. 

The earthquake in Nepal has impacted 
District 6630 especially, he said. One 
member of the Lakewood club lost four 
family members in the catastrophe. The 
District has contributed, so far, $56,000 
to aid ShelterBox in Nepal. Berea Rotary 
has sent $1,000 (the cost of one Shel-
terBox) as its donation. 

“Our goal is to provide shelter, warmth 
and dignity,” Jack said. 

For more information, go to 
www.shelterboxusa.org.  

Berea Rotary awards scholarships   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

President Linda Kramer presents a Rotary scholar-
ship to Courtney Elkins during Senior Scholarship/
Recognition Night at Berea-Midpark High School, 
left. At Olmsted Falls High School, Evan Rawbon 
also received a Rotary scholarship. Bridget Bush 
of OFHS received the Rotary Polaris scholarship. 
The Rotary Scholarship Banquet will be in July. 

TRC Berea takes part in Rotary Days 

The Southwest Cuyahoga Cluster, which 
includes Berea, took part in Rotary Days 
on May 30 at the North Royalton Garden 

http://www.ohioturnpike.org
http://www.shelterboxusa.org
portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/c005120c-c5f0-4953-bf75-b06f66d0b129/1/
portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/a6aad82e-ca1f-435c-b3c7-0d28b86c0bc3/1/
portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/d9ccd1a9-2054-497a-b755-a191a21d4194/1/
portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/c481fa10-ad17-49b1-ba7a-ac9737439c28/1/


Berea News cont’d 

Warren Rotary Cluster whose Cortland’s 
Club donated to the event and had three 
riders make the 70 mile roundtrip.  They 
also expressed a desire to make this a com-
bined Warren/Ashtabula Cluster event 
along the entire trail for next year. 

Rotary Days –Ashtabula 
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Club's annual spring plant sale. We set up 
a table and tent where we could tell visi-
tors about various Rotary projects. Berea 
touted the Computer & Electronics 
Roundup. Pictured are Berea Rotary Pres-
ident Linda Kramer, Assistant Governor 
Geneva Prince and North Royalton Rota-
ry Club member Char. 

Shred Fest is a success 

The Berea Rotary –sponsored Shred Fest 
on Saturday, May 23 collected 5 tons of 
documents, which were shredded on site 
by All Ohio Secure Shred of Richfield. 
Last year, the Shred Fest collected 4 tons. 
We also collected 200 pounds of  outdat-
ed prescription medicines, which were 
disposed of by Southwest General Health 
Center,  and 120 eyeglasses, which were 
donated to Lions International.  Marc 
West headed up the project and recruited 
Baldwin Wallace University students to 
help out. 

Rotary International President, Gary C.K. 
Huang’s, “Light Up Rotary” theme for the 
year included having a “Rotary Day” to 
bring more attention to Rotary and what 
we do.  Last Fall Julie West headed the 
District effort for Clubs and Clusters to 
engage in such an event.  The Ashtabula 
Cluster of District 6630 chose a Charity 
Bicycle Ride on May 30th, along one of 
Ashtabula’s treasured assets, the Western 
Reserve Greenway Trail, a 44 mile bike 
trail linking Ashtabula to Warren, Ohio.  

The themes for the event were to engage 
all of the Cluster’s Clubs and to partner 
with the First-Responders in the area, 
especially Volunteer Fire Departments 
and Ambulance Services.  In addition, it 
was also designed to bring more awareness 
to Rotary, raise some funds for both the 
Rotary Clubs and the First-Responders, 
and bring out families to the trail. 

“The event was a success in many ways.  
This was the first time that all of the 
Clubs in the District planned and execut-
ed a combined event,”  said Joe Rodgers, 
AG, for the Cluster.  “We divided up the 
responsibilities for the event from market-
ing to refreshments and it all worked very 
well.  Each Club in the District had dis-
plays of the various activities that their 
Clubs are engaged in or support through 
their donations.”  All along the trail First-
Responders set up to greet and help rid-
ers, as did the Geneva Club. 

A benefit for riders this year was that each 
rider was given a new bike helmet.  Jeffer-
son Club member, Kevin Grippi, who was 
instrumental in managing the building of 
the Trail, pursued a grant through the 
Ohio Department of Natural Resources.  
Eighty helmets were provided to riders to 
promote safety.   

As a first-year event, there was much to be 
proud.  The event got the notice of the 

Membership Benefits Program Unveiled at Convention  
RI President-elect K.R. Ravindran announced a member benefits program, Rotary Global 

Rewards, at the closing plenary session of the Rotary Convention in São Paulo. The program, 
which launches in July, includes discounts on hotels, restaurants, and entertainment. 

Read more about the closing plenary session 
Learn about Rotary Global Rewards 

Visit the Member Center 

President Kathy Pape & Russ Coleman, 
Conneaut RC In front of the Shelter in a 
Box display 

President Jack Nettis, RC/GV RC and 

Display by the RC/GV and Andover Clubs 

Jefferson RC display 

http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/62822207:30315398873:m:1:995233325:BD901C584914D1FCFE5C8D9A1332D758:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/62822207:30315398873:m:1:995233325:BD901C584914D1FCFE5C8D9A1332D758:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/62822208:30315398873:m:1:995233325:BD901C584914D1FCFE5C8D9A1332D758:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/62822209:30315398873:m:1:995233325:BD901C584914D1FCFE5C8D9A1332D758:r
portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/82334815-a2a6-47e4-af02-59158883639b/1/
portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/25ecffa3-235e-4a97-9880-63c897c5dd8d/1/
portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/d13fee89-aa15-4bc1-8004-d95bdcb5f8dd/1/
portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/5fbf206e-a9b4-4b33-884a-ffe565efba56/1/
portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/1e238f1b-8404-40de-a94b-88379af5aad3/1/
portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/99421138-eace-4ee2-8f18-8243e9cdcf1f/1/
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The Aurora Rotary has been very busy 
this summer. Many members participated 
in a food drive that raised about 17,000 
pounds of food. 

On June 6 many members helped with 
the Aurora fish derby by others participat-
ed in the relay for life. 

The group is now laying for the founda-
tion for August 1, the first ever Aurora 
community service day. 

The club will prepare and serve a celebra-
tion picnic for up to 200 people who will 
be doing community service work 
throughout the city. This event is a coop-
erative between neighbor to neighbor 
nonprofit organization headed up by Ro-
tary member well Chatman, by Amy 
McDougald a member of the Aurora city 
consul and a Rotarian, and fellow Rotari-
an and founder of food to share Bruce 
Harris. 

Projects for the community service day 
include improvements to low income 
housing, cleaning up parks and making 
repairs to the local food bank. 

News From TRC Aurora 

Below is an article from WestLife newspa-
per by Sue Botos about our club's connec-
tion to Nepal through our member, Kan-
chan Adhikary. Thanks to so many of you 
who donated to ShelterBox, shining the 
light of Rotary on a country 7,500 miles 
away. Together, with matching funds 
from our club Board, we contributed over 
$10,000 to help the people of Nepal re-
build their lives after the April 25 earth-
quake and the subsequent aftershocks.  

The Akron Rotary Club (along with a Ro-
tary Youth Exchange Student from France) 
served dinner at The Haven of Rest in 
downtown Akron. The Haven of Rest 
serves as a place for the homeless men and 
women of Akron to enjoy a warm meal 
and shelter on any day of the year. 

The Akron Rotary was introduced to The 
Haven of Rest when speaker Michael So-
losky (Donation Coordinator) of The Ha-
ven of Rest spoke at The Akron Rotary 
Club in 2014. The Akron Rotary Club 
hopes to serve dinner once again later this 
year with more youth exchange students. 

A big thank you to Rotarians, friend, and RYE 
student (from left to right): Brian Chima, Susan 
Colville-Hall, Stewart Buchanan, Quentin Dar-
ras, Justin Work, Patrick Kelly, Robert Heydorn, 
and Dr. Doug Hauseknecht. 

TRC Akron Feeds the Homeless News From Hudson Clubs 

The Best of the West was presented by the 
Malabar Farm Foundation in which visi-
tors and guest had the opportunity to sit 
down and visit with Dan Haggerty, from 
Grizzly Adams; Darby Hinton, from the 
Daniel Boon Show and Johnny Crawford 
from the Rifleman.   

The beautiful property belonged to au-
thor Louis Broomfield, contemporary of 
Ernest Hemingway.  The land is a must 
see for anyone who loves Hollywood 
memorabilia, wants to take a hike, in-
dulge in local folklore and help preserve 
this special part of history. Malabar Farms 
is the only state park that is still a working 
farm.  

Bob Huge, Rotarian and Past President of 
the RC of Berea, is the current President 
of the Malabar Farm Foundation and 
indicates that once a month they hold 
barn dances and in September they have 
heritage days.  Members of the Bromfield 
family will return and there will be a num-
ber of activities. One of the unique histor-

ical facts about the farm is than Bob Huge 
father was the farm manager and Bob 
grew up on the farm. Bob attended many 
of the functions at the farm in which 
many Hollywood Celebrities would at-
tend.  

In June of this year, Dan Haggerty, Darby 
Hinton and Johnny Crawford presented a 
down to earth presentation on their role 
in the various movies regarding Best of 
the West.  Prior to and following the 
presentation, guest spent much time in an 
informal discussion with each of them.  
During this time PDG Jack Young 
learned that Dan Haggerty was presented 
a Rotary Paul Harris Fellow.  Since Dan 
was also a veteran, Jack presented him 
with a Rotary Veterans Pin from Ohio 
District 6630.  

The main attraction is the 32 room house 
built by Louis Broomfield.  It is also called 
the "Big House"  Broomfield, who was 
born and raised near Mansfield, made it 
big as a novelist and screen writer and 

lived all over the world, but after the de-
pression returned to Ohio to build his 
beloved Malabar Farm and implemented 
conversation techniques in hopes of pre-
serving the Central Ohio landscape.   

Broomfield is not the most popular name 
around, but Malabar is well known for 
being the country escape for many of the 
1940's and 50's New York and Hollywood 
jetsetters.  It is most famous as the wed-
ding site of Humphrey Bogart and Lauren 
Bacall.  A shrine to their nuptials resides 
on the dining room table and remains a 
pilgrimage site for the fans of old Holly-
wood.  At the bottom of the farm, a small 
log house known as Pugh Cabin served as 
the filming site for the opening scene of 
Shawshank Redemption.  

We owe a special thank you to Bob Huge 
and the Malabar Foundation for their 
efforts in keeping this part of history alive 
in Ohio.     

Malabar Farm Has Rotary Connection 

portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/105761c0-8e04-4b11-9a0f-eb2720bb2563/1/
portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/80ee7598-a39a-4410-878f-8d50fe1d92b1/1/


Rotary & Tribe End Polio Now 

September, when they bring the tracker back, they 
will be placed in a drawing for a new bicycle and 
other sporting equipment.  

On Saturday, the Fit and Fun Festival continued 
at 9 am in the Village park. Stations were setup by 
the Department of Natural Resources, the Portage 
Parks District, the Wellness center, and the 
YMCA. Highlighting the morning was a show by 

Ronald McDonald teaching the kids healthy activ-
ities. Local police departments gave bicycle safety 
tips, and a show by Garrettsville's new K-Nine 
officer.  The first of an updated Family week, we 

hope that not only will the kids stay active all 
summer, but as they bring home Rotary materials 
and speak of good times, we will build greater 
community support of our club.                            

First Annual Portage Rotary Service Week  
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The "End Polio Now" night with the Cleve-
land Indians this year will be August 7, 
2015.  What a fantastic night it was last 
year.  Over 350 Rotarians and guests en-
joyed dinner in the Terrace Club, marched 
pre-game on the field with red "End Polio 
Now" T-shirts, had great lower bowl seats, a 
fun raffle, and we also saw the Indians win.  
WOW ! ! ! ! 

We will also have a raffle again for a chance 
to throw out a first pitch and recognition 
for a Paul Harris Fellow.  Raffle tickets will 
be available from your Cluster Assistant 
Governor's.  These funds also go for "End 
Polio Now" 

What a great way to raise funds for Polio 
and see the Cleveland Indians! ! ! 

Be sure to sign up soon.  The flyer is at-
tached with several options for tickets and 
dinner in the Terrace Club.  We will only 
have room for 350 people in the Terrance 
Club. 

SIGN UP NOW ! ! ! !    FLYER  BELOW 

Rotary days for the Garrettsville-Hiram club 
consisted of 3 days at our local school, followed 
by a Saturday morning in the park that we 
called our Fit and Fun  Festival. 

For three days at the elementary school, G-H 
Rotary operated 4 stations, attended by the 800 
kids, with a climbing /slide plus a football toss 
for all the children, the teaching of the “food 
wheel”, and activities they can do in the sum-
mer to stay fit. Each child received a cinchpak 

with the Rotary logo and local sponsors,  inside 
the paks  were coupons for  summer activities, a 
water bottle and a bag of whole grain pretzels.  

A key to the program was a “tracker” to log 
activities daily during the summer break. In 

Rotary Releases $40.3 Million for Polio Immunization Activities  
Rotary is releasing $40.3 million in grants to support polio immunization activities in 10 

countries, including Afghanistan, Nigeria, and Pakistan, the three countries where the disease 
has never been stopped. The funds come at a critical time and will build on gains Rotary and 
its partners have been making in the fight to eradicate polio. Nigeria, the last polio-endemic 

country in Africa, is approaching one year without a case of polio. 

Read more about the latest polio grants 
Learn how you can help us eradicate polio 

Support a polio fundraiser in Scotland 
Join a discussion about ending polio  
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http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/63849455:30458821806:m:1:995233325:73A80F6FE11CEB6EC6DCF4D7366A484F:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/63849456:30458821806:m:1:995233325:73A80F6FE11CEB6EC6DCF4D7366A484F:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/63849457:30458821806:m:1:995233325:73A80F6FE11CEB6EC6DCF4D7366A484F:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/63849458:30458821806:m:1:995233325:73A80F6FE11CEB6EC6DCF4D7366A484F:r
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portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/56c1565a-e7cb-4f87-ad2e-f7cc9247d449/1/
portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/87c382c6-0b79-4e58-a0c9-45d1a5f2db84/1/
portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/9698560e-465c-4cff-b92d-a1e313fa1929/1/
portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/e18f5895-818e-4715-a9f7-6b30f4f55e2d/1/
portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/a98bbb68-61ad-4a9b-a20c-6073ec3ea77a/1/
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The listings are only for Rotarians.  Rotarians are encouraged to list their businesses in our new eYellow Pages.  The regular listing is 
FREE or an upgraded listing with a graphical banner is available for $50 per year.  Simply click on the image below  - it will take you 
to the eDirectory data entry page. where you simply enter your information. 

Rotary District 6630 Announces Opportunity to Promote Your Vocation 

http://www.rotaweb.org/ypg_edit.cgi?district=6630


Life Northeast Ohio and District 6630 
Vocation Team Training to eventually 
establish a cardiothoracic team in Haiti to 
be run by a Haitian team consisting of 
surgeons and ICU physicians and nurses, 
etc.  

The VTT was established to bring 
healthcare workers from Haiti and to take 
a complimentary group of healthcare 
workers from Akron to spend time in 
Haiti.  The program was established to 
bring seven healthcare workers plus a 
team leader, all of whom were picked by 
our colleagues in Haiti.  We also, at that 
time, arranged for two children to be a 
part of the experience and receive correc-
tive cardiothoracic surgery while the team 
was here.  The team came in October 
2014 and stayed six weeks at Akron Chil-
dren’s Hospital for training. The team 
included Jean Marc Deralien, a bio tech-
nician, Andra-Marie Jean Claude, a hospi-
tal administrator, Dr. Johanne Alex, a 
pediatrician in charge of their ICU, Dr. 
Beatrice Fontalis, a physician in charge of 
the Pediatric Emergency Department, 
Ganaelle Charlemagne, nurse, Marie lour 
die Cherry, critical care nurse, Jean Pierre 
Hughes, Pharmacist and Dr. Bridgette 
Hudicourt, a Haitian adult Ophthalmolo-
gist and also a Rotarian who served as 
team leader for the first week of their visit 
here.  During their six weeks, they partici-
pated in bedside rounding as well as di-
rect care of patients. They participated in 
the observation of the two Haitian pa-
tients who were here for their surgeries 
and then cared for those patients at the 
bedside.  They also spent the entire six 
weeks in the ICU performing direct pa-
tient observation. The bio technician 
spent six weeks with Akron Children’s 
Hospital’s bio technician, Mr. David 
Kuhajda, repairing equipment that we 
share both in our ICU and the ICU at St. 
Damien.  Mr. Andra-Marie Jean Claude, 
the hospital administrator, spent time 
with our hospital administration on vari-
ous projects and was able to see the inner 
workings of the hospital.  Jean Pierre 
Hughes rounded with the Pharmacy’s 
team and his cohort, Cassandra Karich, as 
well as spending time in the in-patient 
and-outpatient pharmacy here at Akron 
Children’s Hospital.   

Rotary District 6630 Vocational Training Team (VTT) Grant Summary Report 
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The team also had the opportunity to 
participate in a Lean Six Sigma project on 
a weekly basis, for the six weeks they were 
here, and created a Lean Six Sigma to 
establish a better flow pattern as well as to 
improve equipment storage in their ICU.  
During their time here, the two Haitian 
children successfully had their heart le-
sions corrected. 

Upon return to Haiti, the team assisted in 
setting up the PICU with equipment pur-
chased through the grant and included 
four complete ICU beds, including moni-
tors, four additional step-down beds with 
monitors, two crash carts, in-room bed for 
family members and also includes previ-
ously secured refurbished heart lung ma-
chines secured and transported by Akron 
Children’s Pediatric Global Health Part-
ners and Gift of Life North East Ohio.  

The Akron Children’s Hospital team that 
traveled to St. Damien in March 2015 
included Mr. David Kuhajda, a bio techni-
cian, Jennifer Fitch, a hospital administra-
tor, Dr. John Pope, a pediatric intensivist, 
Tracy Herstitch, pediatric ICU nurse prac-
titioner, Erin Rosen, PICU nurse, Chris 
Weisbrod, hospital administrator and 
Cassandra Karich, hospital pharmacist.  
Our VTT teams arrived and worked sim-
ultaneously with a Gift of Life surgical 
team and had been placed in Haiti with 
the expectation to do twelve open heart 
surgeries on identified Haitian children 

In partnership with Gift of Life NEO  
and Akron Children’s Hospital and 
Dr. Jeff Kempf, Vocational Training 
Team Leader 2014-15 
The Vocational Training Team Grant 
grew out a relationship with St. Damien 
Children’s Hospital in Tabarre, Haiti and 
Akron Children’s Hospital in Akron, 
Ohio.  Since the earthquake in 2010, 
Akron Children’s Hospital has estab-
lished a relationship with St. Damien, a 
free-standing children’s hospital in 
Tabarre, Haiti.   

We have sent various residents from Ak-
ron Children’s Hospital and have had 
visiting faculty come from Haiti to Akron 
in order to improve the overall health 
care of the children in Haiti and to estab-
lish a long lasting clinical dialogue be-
tween us and our colleagues in Haiti.  The 
VTT Grant was a project started by Gov-
ernor Bob Johnson and Rotarian Ken 
Fogle who also represent the Gift of Life 
of Northeast Ohio. Prior to the grant, 
one of the working relationships between 
Akron Children’s        Hospital and St. 

Damien Children’s Hospital was a rela-
tionship to bring cardiac patients from 
Haiti, after they had been identified by 
our pediatric cardiologist by echocardio-
grams and physical exams, for corrective 
cardiothoracic surgery.  That program, 
working with Gift of Life North East 
Ohio, has been in place for three years. 
Our long-term goal is to work with Gift of 

Gift of Life Child in Akron 2013 

1st Gift of Life Child in Haiti 2015 

Cont’d on pg. 11 
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VTT Summary cont’d 

and participate in the bedside care of the 
patients during that time.  The twelve 

cases were successfully completed and 
there was also extensive bedside education 
for additional nursing staff as well as di-
dactic teaching. There was also equipment 
evaluation and repair as well as restocking 
the ICU so that maximal monitoring 
could be done post surgically in the ICU. 
VTT grant equipment formed the core of 
the PICU and will serve St. Damien’s 
with a trained Haitian ICU team beyond 
this first visiting heart surgical team.  

The VTT was certainly outstanding for 
both our Haitian colleagues as well as 
their American counterparts.  In all, four-
teen children received cardiac surgery as 
part of the teams that were involved from 
both countries; two in the United States 
and twelve in Haiti. The program has 

continued to offer lasting exchanges be-
tween our       Haitian colleagues and our-
selves and has continued to prompt dia-
logue about problems and cases that we 
share in our two countries.  A recent 
meeting of the National Health Ministry 
took place in Haiti and there was great 
discussion about the fact that, since the 
earthquake, much of the work done in 
Haiti has brought supplies and equipment 
that were never used due to lack of train-
ing. The project that was completed 
through Rotary International helped, not 
only the hospital, but the people of Haiti, 
to establish a higher quality of care and a 
continued dialogue that should last for 
years to come.    
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Akron Children’s team in Haiti 2015 

The Green Shelter Box and Tent to be on the "Big Screen" 

According to Board of Director Emeritus, 
PDG Jack Young of our district, he has 
been notified that last week’s release of 
the 100 million dollar Hollywood 3-D 
movie about a devastating earthquake on 
the west cost of the USA comes as Nepal 
still reels from aftershocks has ties to Shel-
ter Box.  

The impressive $100 million blockbuster, 
named San Andreas, stars Dwayne John-
son, as a Los Angeles Fire Department 
rescue-helicopter pilot searching for his 
daughter after a massive earthquake.  Dur-
ing location filming last year on the Aus-
tralian Gold Cost, Shelter Box was asked 
to supply aid items and tents for shots of a 
camp near the end of the movie.  

Shelter Box Australia's Mike Greenslade 
tells how it came about.  "It was through 
the son of one of our long serving Shelter 
Box Ambassadors, Ray Squire.  Ray’s son, 
Mikey was the props buyer for the firm 
and was aware of Shelter Box and what 
we do."  "He saw the opportunity for pro-
moting us, while adding some authentici-
ty to the film and solving a props buying 
problem.  

"We gathered demo boxes from Queens-
land and New South Wales, released ten 
from storage in Melbourne and shipped 
up a demonstration kit from the Sydney 
Rotary Convention to the Warner Broth-

er studios on the Gold Coast were picked 
up by the production company."  

This was the biggest budget movie ever 
filmed at Warner Brothers Village Road-
show Gold Cost Studios.  Mike adds, 
"The filming for our scene took place in 
mid-June last year at Woongoolbs near 
the Gold Cost, with me and Shelter Box 
colleagues Gary Bidner and Mat Macken-
zie acting as extras, dressed as response 
team members.   

The filming took all day and revolved 
around a small tent city with Shelter Box 
relief tents and green boxes in full view.  
"In the final scenes there are flashes of 
green boxes and a great hero shot of "The 
Rock" with a Shelter Box Tent in the 
background."  The film was released to 
theaters worldwide in 2D and 3D versions 
around May 29.  

According to PDG Young, "Shelter Box 
hopes to get international publicity and 
promotional support as to how it provides 
dignity, warmth and shelter to those af-
fected by disasters” Promotional materials 
now include information about ways to 
participate in relief efforts.  "Further, Shel-
ter Box hopes to use San Andreas as a 
trigger for donations to help with its work 
in Nepal” Chief executive for Shelter Box 
Alison Wallace ways this could be seen as 
a bittersweet coincidence.   

Although it is a big screen fiction, the 
computer generated San Andreas earth-
quake will give audiences some insight 
into the fearful suffering of people in Ne-
pal.  For further information on Shelter 
Box, please feel free to contact PDG Jack 
Young (440-759-4000 or Jack1vil-
la@aol.com) 
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